
 

 

Campbell Township 

Regular Meeting 

March 9, 2023 

 
Meeting began with pledge to the flag at 7:00 pm 

Present:  Brian Thompson, Dennis Pepper, Dan Jackson, Marshann Ludema, Linda Willison.   12 visitors attended. 

Minutes of January meeting were approved as presented.  Dan/Linda 

Public Comment – Michelle Behrenwald 

 Michelle and her CFO (Dave) came to speak after doing some initial investigation regarding elections and how 

things are changing. Their concern is that Campbell Township be proactive when it comes to making sure that every vote 

counts in our township. Her handout described many different states and countries that handle elections differently 

than we do. She suggested that we call for volunteers for a committee to investigate different options for making sure 

that our elections are safe. 

Fire Department – 

• Officer elections were held. The Fire Chief is Paul Immoos; Randy Willette is Assistant Fire Chief; William Bird is 

Training Officer; and Lenny Satterly is Maintenance Officer. Motion was made by Marshann, seconded by 

Dennis, passed. 

• Camera, tower, router safety grant for $1500 will be applied for. Resolution was made by Dennis to allow Paul to 

apply for the Grant. Seconded by Linda. Role call vote: Thompson, yes; Ludema, yes; Willison, yes; Pepper, yes; 

and Jackson, yes. Passed 

• Radios and pagers were purchased and are being programmed. 

New Business – 

• Ionia County Economic Alliance request for donation was tabled until next month. 

• Resident asked about Peddler Lake Road as there are many low spots collecting water. 

• Linda said that the copy machine in the office is reaching the end of it’s life and we need to get proposals for a 

new copier. Richardson’s will give us a quote and we should also get one from Printing Essentials. 

Old Business –  

• Dennis presented the proposal from Fleis and VanderBrink for Site drainage and Layout and Design on parking 

lot. Motion by Brian, supported by Linda to accept the proposal for the Site Drainage and Hydraulic Evaluation. 

Passed. 

• Brine supplier has changed and the price went from .19 cents per gallon to .1925 cents per gallon. Motion by 

Dan, seconded by Dennis. Passed. 

• Gravel has gone up to $16.10/yard from $10.60/yard. 

 

Bills totaling $85352.41 were approved for payment.  Dan/Dennis. 

Financial Report was approved as presented by Dan/Dennis. 

Meeting adjourned at 8:25 pm.  Dan/Linda 

 

Marshann Ludema, Clerk 


